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    January,  2024

From the Pastor's Pen
by Pr. Truwe, Pg. 1-2

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,
     A blessed new year to you and yours! As a new year
begins, I want to use this month’s newsletter article to
introduce our theme verse for 2024, and offer some
application for our current context.
     I chose these passages from Psalm 37 because of their
reference to future expectations. You see, we are going to
be doing quite a lot of thinking about our future together
as a congregation in the year ahead. The Ministry Clarity
process that we have decided to use to establish a long-
range plan for our future will is intended to involve and
include as many members of the congregation as possible.
While some will be asked to serve in leadership roles, the
input of the entire congregation will be vital to ensure that
whatever plan is created is “our” plan – is your plan – for the
future.
     See how the Psalm promises a future for the “man of
peace.” Of course, that Man refers first to Christ, the one
who came to bring peace on earth, as we recently heard
the angels announce to the shepherds (Luke 2). The Man of
peace has a future. Risen from the dead, Jesus lives
eternally. And what is more is this: by His blood you and I
are those who are marked and blameless and upright. By
the blood of Christ you are a man of peace, and you also
have a future.
     Of course, that future includes the glorified life in the
new creation. But it also includes the life of blessing which
we are given now by the grace of God according to His
abundant blessings. You have a future. Together, we also
have a future. As the people of God – as a Christian
congregation – as those who are marked by the sign of the
holy cross in our Baptism as blameless and upright, the
body of Christ at Trinity has a future. What a joy it is to go
forward into 2024 with this sure and certain promise.
     But note also what the Psalm says about those who are 
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“Mark the blameless and
behold the upright, for there
is a future for the man of
peace. But transgressors shall
be altogether destroyed; the
future of the wicked shall be
cut off.”
   - Psalm 37:37-38                        

transgressors – those who are wicked. Their future “shall be
cut off.” This is where we must also be reminded of the
Christian humility that will be necessary for us to engage in a
productive planning process. For each of us will be tempted
to seek our own desires, to be quick to speak and slow to
listen, to think that we know what is best for the body, or to
become frustrated at the actions of others. And make no
mistake, we will transgress one another. Sinners working
together are going to sin against one another. And if we were
to continue in such sinful actions the Lord would indeed work
to cut off our future together.
     But we are no longer marked by our sin or identified by our
wickedness. Rather, we are those who freely confess, who
desire to walk together in the bond of peace, to forgive our
brothers and sisters in Christ, and who will trust the promise
of forgiveness to bind us together when we have done
wickedness. What this means is that we will go forward in this
planning process trusting the LORD not only to forgive us,
but to bind us together, and to give us a future together –
which is the very thing He has said He will do.
     I hope you will take some time to read the Ministry Clarity
report. As long as we are in this process, each month’s
newsletter will include such a report so that you are always
kept informed about what is happening, who is currently
involved, what stage of the process are we in, what events are
coming up, and what is going on.
     In addition, as we begin the planning process it is
important that we ground ourselves in the Word of God. So
please consider joining us on Sunday mornings during the
month of January for adult Bible Class. Beginning January
14th, I will be teaching a three-week study entitled: What Is
the Church? What Is Her Ministry? What Does this Mean for          



Us? Our future will be bright in so far as it is given through the Word of Christ. So, join us as we begin the planning
process by searching the Scriptures together.

In Christ’s service,

Pastor Truwe 
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For a while Pastor Truwe has been asked about offering an additional week night Bible class for
those who cannot make it to the Thursday morning studies. The time has finally come, and He
hopes that you will join him for a bi-weekly Book Study. For now, the study will take place from
6:30-8:00 PM in either the Fellowship Hall or the Conference Room, depending on numbers. He
will provide refreshments the first week, but then pass around a sign-up sheet so that others can
provide them in the future. The book he has chosen to take up first is: Raising Conservative Kids in a
Woke City, by Stacy Manning & Katy Faust. He recommends that participants purchase a copy of
the book (available on Amazon) for themselves, although he wants you to join the class even if you
haven’t read the book. You will still be edified by the discussion. A few copies of the book will be
available in the church office for $15. Mark your calendars and plan to attend. Dates for this new
class in 2024 are: January 10, January 24, February 7, April 10, April 24, May 8, May 22, June 12,
June 26, August 14, August 28, September 11, September 25, October 9, October 23, November 13.

COMING IN 2024: 

NEW BI-WEEKLY BOOK STUDY 

Join us for Sunday School and Bible class in the new year! Our Sunday School children will continue learning Bible stories which
teach the 2nd Article of the Creed. But during the last three weeks of January Pastor Truwe will teach a special class intended to
ground us in the Word of God so that we are able to answer three important questions: What Is the Church? What Is Her
Ministry? What Does This Mean for Us? As we embark on a long-range planning process, consider joining us for this important
study. That our future together might be bright through the guiding of the Word of Christ. Here are the themes for Sunday
School and Bible Class in January: 

Abiding in Christ's Word : Bible Study & Catechesis at Trinity
Adult Bible Class & Sunday School meets at 10:30 a.m.

Sunday School Topics
     January 7: God the Son – The State of Humiliation

Matthew 26:47-56 – Jesus Chooses Not to Use His Power

      January 14: God the Son – The State of Exaltation
Acts 1:1-11 – The Ascension of Jesus

    January 21: God the Son – Jesus’ Glorious Return
Matthew 25:31-32 – Jesus Will Return to Judge the World

  January 28: God the Holy Spirit – The Giving of the Spirit
Acts 2:1-13 – The Day of Pentecost

Adult Bible Study Topics
     January 7: God the Son – The State of Humiliation

      January 14: What is the Church?

     January 21: What is Her Ministry?

      January 28: What Does this Mean for Us?

Trinity School of Music Concert Series: 
A Benefit Performance on January 14th, 3 PM
Trinity School of Music is proud to announce a musical
performance of Bach, Mendelssohn, Schumann & Brahms,
featuring the musical gifts of Lorriane Miller (flute), Gary
Moege (horn), and Jerrode Marsh (piano). This concert will
take place at Trinity Lutheran Church in Cole Camp, MO
(104 E. Butterfield Trail). These accomplished musicians
will delight those who gather with a selection of 19th
Century German pieces including: Chromatic Fantasy and
Fugue in d minor (J.S. Bach), Adagio and Allegro for Horn and
Piano, op. 70 (Schumann), Klavierstücke, op. 118/2 & 3
(Brahms), Lied ohne wrote, op. 109 (Mendelssohn) and
more! There is no charge to attend the concert; a free-will
offering will be taken in support of the school of music’s
effort to provide virtual music lessons. A reception will
follow the concert.

CHRISTMAS CANTATA
A CHRISTMAS CANTATA, sponsored by the
Cole Camp Regional Ministry, will be held on
Sunday afternoon, January 7, 2024, at Trinity
Lutheran Church, 104 E Butterfield Trail in Cole
Camp. It will be an afternoon of Christmas
music, beginning with pre-service music at
3:45 p.m., followed by the Cole Camp
Community Choir performing the Cantata,
"God with Us!", under the direction of Alicia
"Sam" Cole. We wish you a worshipful
Christmas season as you celebrate the coming
of Christ and meditate on the wonderful gift
that God has given us! 



Written by Pastor Braun

The December Winkel was held on Tuesday, December 12th, at St. Paul’s, Sedalia, hosted by Pastor Jeremy

Freeman. Pastor Smith led a Bible study on 1 Samuel 15:10-35; Pastor Braun led a book study on Carl Trueman’s

The Rise and Triumph of the Modern Self. The January gathering will be held on the 9th at Zion, Lincoln. There

remain three congregations in the circuit in a pastoral vacancy: 1) Faith, Warsaw; 2) St. Paul’s, Stover; & 3)

Trinity, Clinton, which has extended a call to Rev. Matthew Brackman, of Texas City, TX. Please continue to pray

for these congregations as they continue the call process, and for Pastor Brackman as he deliberates.
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      St. John Chrysostom was born in 347 in Antioch (where the followers of Jesus
were first called Christians). His feast day would ordinarily be on September 14th,
the day of his death, except that is the Feast of the Holy Cross, so he is
commemorated on the day his body was transferred to Constantinople (where he
had served as archbishop), January 27th.  He was trained in rhetoric at an early age
and developed great skill, becoming a lawyer. As he grew more committed to the
Christian faith, he became a hermit to study the Holy Scriptures. In time, he was
ordained a priest and began applying his rhetorical skills to the Holy Scriptures. He
focused on explaining the scriptures and applying it to the lives of his people, and
he became greatly loved for his preaching. One incident that happened during his
service in Antioch illustrates the influence of his homilies. When Chrysostom
arrived in Antioch, Flavian, the bishop of the city, had to intervene with emperor
Theodosius I on behalf of citizens who had gone on a rampage mutilating statues
of the emperor and his family. During the weeks of Lent in 387, John preached
more than twenty homilies in which he entreated the people to see the error of
their ways. These made a lasting impression on the general population of the city:
many pagans converted to Christianity as a result of the homilies. The city was
ultimately spared from severe consequences.

     One consistent theme of his preaching was on the abuse of wealth and the
neglect of the poor. One example:

Do you wish to honour the body of Christ? Do not ignore him when he is naked.
Do not pay him homage in the temple clad in silk, only then to neglect him
outside where he is cold and ill-clad. He who said: "This is my body" is the same
who said: "You saw me hungry and you gave me no food", and "Whatever you did
to the least of my brothers you did also to me"... What good is it if the Eucharistic
table is overloaded with golden chalices when your brother is dying of hunger?
Start by satisfying his hunger and then with what is left you may adorn the altar
as well.

     After being appointed archbishop of Constantinople (the imperial capitol), he
added to that preaching against the abuse of power. Not suprisingly, this earned
him the anger of both the emperor and empress, as well as the socila elites and,
sadly, many of the clergy, who were quite accustomed to their power and luxuries.
This ended in St. John being exiled during which time he fell asleep in the Lord. So
beloved was he for his preaching, that he is remembered to this day as
Chrysostom, the golden mouth. In spite of all fo the hardships and difficulties of his
life, the Golden Mouth’s last words were, “Glory be to God for all things.”

SEDALIA CIRCUIT

FOR ALL THE SAINTS:
St. John Chrysostom

January 27th

O God, who gave to your servant
John Chrysostom grace eloquently
to proclaim your righteousness in
the great congregation, and
fearlessly to bear reproach for the
honor of your Name: Mercifully
grant to all bishops and pastors
such excellency in preaching, and
fidelity in ministering your Word,
that your people shall be partakers
with them of the glory that shall be
revealed; through Jesus Christ our
Lord, who lives and reigns with you
and the Holy Spirit, one God, for
ever and ever.

The Cole Camp Food Pantry once again challenges area churches to
the annual SOUPer Bowl of Caring! Help us stock the shelves of the
Food Pantry while participating in a friendly competition among
neighboring churches. We've had different collections of items over
the years, but this year the Pantry is simply asking everyone to collect
any food staples!  Items will be due the day of that other "big game"
on February 11. We hope that you will participate as the winners will
once again get their name inscribed on the traveling trophy.

SOUPer BOWL of Caring



"I am the vine; you are the branches. Whoever
abides in me and I in him, he it is that bears

much fruit, for apart from me you can do
nothing."  John 15: 5
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*MARK YOUR CALENDARS*
Partners In Education Meet

Wednesday, January 24, 2024
6:30 p.m.

School Cafeteria

LUTHERAN SCHOOL ASSOCIATION: 
Share the Vision

There are several spots available to help in the LSA cafeteria. If you are
willing to volunteer, please see if any of the following dates work for
you: January 8, 9, 11, 12, 16, 17, 18, 23, 24, 25, 29, 30. Sign up on
lsaschool.com by clicking “Get Involved” then the “Sign Up” button at
the bottom of the page. If you need help signing up online, contact the
school office and we will be happy to do it for you. LSA genuinely
appreciates your wonderful support of our new lunch program!

Tues. ,  Jan.  2 :  Teacher  Work  Day :  NO
 SCHOOL

Fri . ,  Jan.  5 :  Grade Cards  Sent  Home

Mon. ,  Jan.  15 :  Mart in  Luther  K ing ,  J r .             
Day :  NO SCHOOL

DATES TO REMEMBER

Transfer the Blessings
     Learning to acknowledge the abundance of God's blessings to us is the beginning step of putting together the
gift plan within our overall estate plans. 
     "Did you have a good Christmas?" Beginning December 26th, you will probably hear that expression a lot. Most
answer with a litany of the gifts they received or the parties or gatherings they attended. Sam was asked that
same question by his good friend Daniel. 
     At first Sam felt awkward, finding it difficult to formulate an answer. But then he remembered something very
unique about this Christmas. He and his wife had been working with their LCMS Foundation Gift Planning
Counselor to put together an estate plan that would certainly include inheritance for family but would also
include a bold commitment of financial support to their favorite ministry and a missionary halfway around the
world. 
     Through regular communication they had pictures of people who had been baptized and come to faith
through that mission activity. They kept all those pictures on their refrigerator. This year they purposely planned
to share their estate plans with their kids. They began by telling them about inheritance. Then they spread out all
those pictures from the refrigerator all over the kitchen table where they were sitting, talking about their
intended gift for ministry. To their shock and joy, their children didn't even ask questions about inheritance but
asked their parents to tell the stories of those who are now part of Jesus' Kingdom. "That time of sharing with our
kids was the highlight of my Christmas holiday," Sam said. "Now my kids are asking how they can be part of
supporting the same missionary."
     Your LCMS Foundation Gift Planning Counselor will encourage you throughout the process, to bless your
family beyond inheritance, by including them in the privilege and joy of financially supporting the Lord's work,
resulting the the salvation of many. To get started on your plan, contact Terry Gerdts at 314-409-5453 or
Terry.Gerdts@lfnd.org.

A Path To Progress: LFCS' 2023 Impact
This year was an exceptionally successful year for Lutheran Family and Children’s Services. From regional expansion to new
offices, grants to graduations, LFCS has been blessed to increase our impact throughout Missouri. We are so thankful for
everyone who helped make this year such a success. More importantly, we are not staying complacent in our achievements.
Next year, we have more big changes coming: expanding mental health services, upgrading our website, a larger presence in
the media and the community and much more. LFCS has heard the outcry for more services from churches, families, schools,
and community leaders. We plan to continue to provide our proven services to all families in need, but we can’t do it without
your help. If you are fortunate enough, please consider donating to LFCS this holiday season at lfcsmo.org/christmas. Thank
you for supporting our mission and may God bless you in the new year!

mailto:Terry.Gerdts@lfnd.org
http://www.lfcsmo.org/christmas


The Parish Planning Council (PPC) met on December 21st, 2023. We had a full agenda of business which we
enjoyed going through efficiently while enjoying a charcutier tray of goodies.

We voted on two motions which passed. The first motion was to approve our service contract with the LCMS
Foundation for another year for the continued assistance by Terry Gerdts to provide families in our congregation
with financial planning. The second was to approve the final 2023 distributions of the “Helping God’s People”
endowment fund to assist the needs of three families totaling $2,000.

The Trustee Team reported the completion of mold remediation of the vicarage bathroom and attic.  The cost
came in at about one third of the pre-approved estimate of $15,000. The trustee team is evaluating LED lighting
options as the old incandescent bulbs are increasingly difficult to find, increasing in price and of much lower
quality than ever before.

The open position of PPC Secretary was approved to be filled by Lauren Cox beginning in January 2024. 

We spent the last portion of our time doing the initial work on the Clarity Ministry Long Range Planning effort by
reviewing the “core team” job descriptions provided to us by Pastor Kennaugh, our Clarity Ministry consulting
leader. The core team is made up of 8 team directors. Each director is responsible for just a portion of the project.
The PPC identified a list of potential candidates within our congregation who represent a cross section of our
membership and are well suited for these roles. Once the core team recruiting is completed, the core team will go
through a 1-2 hour training session led by Pastor Kennaugh. Our target is to conduct the training during the
second week of January. Immediately after the training the Visioning portion of the project begins. The main
objective of the Visioning phase includes a survey that is sent to the congregation to solicit input on opportunities
for our ministry.

Copies of meeting minutes for any of this year’s PPC meetings and voters’ assemblies are available in the church
office. 

God’s blessings,
Rich Miller – PPC Chairman ; M: 816-668-9921; Rmillerfly@yahoo.com

TOTAL OFFICIAL ACTS FOR 2023

PPC BRIEFING OF THE DECEMBER MEETING 

Baptisms
Madelyn Brooke Heimsoth (April 29)
Willow Jayne Holsten (September 10)
Roxie James Heisterberg (September 16)
Henry Walter Heisterberg (September 16)
Funerals
Vanetta Mae Brockmann (March 29) 
David William Moellmann (May 27)
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Confirmations
Lydia Elaine Ahlers (June 4)
Leo Ervin Ahnen (June 4)
Savannah Kaitlyn Chapman (June 4)
Abigail Lynn Cummings (June 4)
Rhett Daniel Harms (June 4)
Colby Wesley Heimsoth (June 4)
Leila Nicole Mahnken (June 4)
Hannah Joy Truwe (June 4)

LUTHERAN WITNESS SUBSCRIPTIONS
If you’d like to request a new subscription or cancel your current
subscription, call the church office at 660-668-2364 on or before Mon.,
Jan. 22, 2024 (please leave a message if no one is there). If you are
currently receiving a subscription and the church office does not hear
from you, your subscription will automatically be renewed. 

A one-year subscription includes eleven issues (June/July is a combined
issue) and costs $20.65 (make checks payable to Trinity Lutheran Church
and put in designated envelope for the offering plate).

LUTHER CLASSICAL COLLEGE:
President announced
Rev. Dr. Harold Ristau has officially
accepted the call to serve as President
of Luther Classical College. “The Board
could not be happier,” writes Dr.
Christian Preus, Chairman of the
Board of Regents. “God has blessed us
tremendously in sending Dr. Ristau to
lead Luther Classical College. His
record as faithful pastor, professor,
administrator, and Lutheran confessor
will serve LCC for years to come.”

mailto:Rmillerfly@yahoo.com


1/06 - Robbie Balke
1/07 - John Meyer & Robbie Balke
1/13 - Randy Ehlers
1/14 - Jim Kammeyer & Darryl Heimsoth
1/20 - Derek Hoehns
1/21 - John Meyer & Robbie Balke
1/27 - Jim Kammeyer
1/28 - Randy Ehlers & Darryl Heimsoth

1/07 - Amanda Noble
1/14 - Megan Hoehns
12/21 - Jamie Truwe
12/28 - Trish Schnakenberg

Altar Flowers

Elders Schedule

Lawn Care

Toddler Room

1/01 - 1/07 - Robbie & Scott Balke
1/08 - 1/14 - Darren Balke & John Haase
1/15 - 1/21 - Justin Jackson & Riley Brockman
1/22 - 1/28 - Jesse Case & Jim Kammeyer
1/29 - 2/04 - Darryl & Dusty Heimsoth

1/07 - Fred & Jane Hertwig
1/14 - TSM Concert Series 
1/21 - 
1/28 - 

1/07 - Ryleigh Ives & Cooper Eckhoff
1/14 - Hannah Truwe & Carter Noble
1/21 - Addison Brockman & Micah Truwe
1/28 - Abi Truwe & Cohen Noble

JANUARY
Worship Assistants Schedule

2024
Acolyte/Crucifer

Altar GuildUsher Team
Cindy Miller
Lynette Wright

Dean Eckhoff Staff
Saturday Usher Team
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7:00 a.m. Men’s Study – This study, led by
Pastor Braun, meets each Thursday at The
German Table, where coffee and breakfast is
serviced! The current topic of study is
Revelation.

9:45 AM Women’s Study – This study, led by
Pastor Truwe, meets each Thursday at Trinity
in the Conference Room. Grab a friend, a cup
of coffee, and join us at the table as we grow
in Christ through our study of Holy Scripture.
We are currently studying the Gospel of Luke.

THURSDAY MORNING 
BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITIES

The Epiphany of Our Lord*, January 6                                                                       Matthew 2:1-12         
*A Joint Service of the CCRM at Trinity beginning at 6:30 pm

The Baptism of Our Lord, January 7                                                                                                                                                  Matthew 3:13-17

2nd Sunday after the Epiphany, January 13/14                                                                                                                                      John 2:1-11

The Transfiguration of Our Lord, January 20/21                                                                                                                         Matthew 17:1-9

Septuagesima, January 27/28                                                                                                                                                                 Matthew 20:1-16

Worship Schedule



THURSDAY, 18
7am Men’s Bible Class (German Table)
7:45am Pre-School (Fellowship Hall)
9:45am Women’s Bible Class (Conference Room)

SATURDAY, 20
6:30pm Saturday Night Service

SUNDAY, 21
9am Sunday Morning Service 
10:30am Adult Bible Class & Sunday School (Basement)
11:45am Choir Practice (Balcony)
11:45am Elders’ Meeting (Conference Room)
6pm Youth & Family Gathering (Fellowship Hall)

TUESDAY, 23
7:45am Pre-School (Fellowship Hall)
7pm Sedalia Circuit Pastors’ Wives Book Study
(Workroom)

WEDNESDAY, 24
7:45am Preschool (Fellowship Hall)
7:50am LSA Chapel (Sanctuary)
6:30pm Book Study (Fellowship Hall) 
6:30pm Bell Choir (Balcony)

THURSDAY, 25
7am Men’s Bible Class (German Table)
7:45am Pre-School (Fellowship Hall)
9:45am Women’s Bible Class (Conference Room)
1:30 Ambrose (Nursing Home)
7pm Cole Camp Regional Ministry (Conference Room)

FRIDAY, 26
6pm Women’s Group Fellowship (@ Jessica Wright’s
home)

SATURDAY, 27
6:30pm Saturday Night Service

SUNDAY, 28
9am Sunday Morning Service 
10:30am Adult Bible Class & Sunday School (Basement)
11:45am Choir Practice (Balcony)
11:45am Public School Catechetical Instruction
(Conference Room)

TUESDAY, 30
7:45am Pre-School (Fellowship Hall)

WEDNESDAY, 31
7:45am Preschool (Fellowship Hall)
7:50am LSA Chapel (Sanctuary) 
6:30pm Bell Choir (Balcony)

JANUARY 2024
CALENDAR 

TUESDAY, 02
7:45am Pre-School

WEDNESDAY, 03
7:45am Preschool (Fellowship Hall)
7:50am LSA Chapel (Sanctuary) 
6:30pm Bell Choir (Balcony)

THURSDAY, 04
7am Men’s Bible Class (German Table)
7:45am Pre-School (Fellowship Hall)
9:45am Women’s Bible Class (Conference Room)
6:30-8:30pm Cantata Practice (Balcony)

SATURDAY, 06
6:30pm Saturday Night Service* (*This is a joint Epiphany
service of the Cole Camp Regional Ministry held at TLC)

SUNDAY, 07
9am Sunday Morning Service 
10:30am Adult Bible Class & Sunday School (Basement)
11:45am Choir Practice (Balcony)
11:45am Public School Catechetical Instruction (Conference
Room)
3:45pm Christmas Cantata (Sanctuary)
6pm LYF (@ Truwes’ home)

TUESDAY, 09
7:45am Pre-School (Fellowship Hall)
8am Pastors’ Winkel

WEDNESDAY, 10
7:45am Preschool (Fellowship Hall)
7:50am LSA Chapel (Sanctuary)
6:30pm Book Study (Fellowship Hall) 
6:30pm Bell Choir (Balcony)

THURSDAY, 11
7am Men’s Bible Class (German Table)
7:45am Pre-School (Fellowship Hall)
9:45am Women’s Bible Class (Conference Room)
1:30/2:30 Ambrose/Good Samaritan (Nursing Homes)
7pm Men’s Club (Fellowship Hall)

SATURDAY, 13
6:30pm Saturday Night Service

SUNDAY, 14
9am Sunday Morning Service 
10:30am Adult Bible Class & Sunday School (Basement)
11:45am Choir Practice (Balcony)
11:45am Public School Catechetical Instruction (Conference
Room)

MONDAY, 15
12pm Newsletter Content Deadline
7pm Martha’s Circle Meeting (Conference Room)

TUESDAY, 16
7:45am Pre-School (Fellowship Hall)
1:30 pm Esther Circle (@ Ruth Ann Karman’s home)

WEDNESDAY, 17
7:45am Preschool (Fellowship Hall)
7:50am LSA Chapel (Sanctuary) 
6:30pm Bell Choir (Balcony)

Visit www.trinitycolecamp.org and click on the calendar tab to stay up to date on events.
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Are you celebrating a birthday, anniversary, or
some other special occasion? Consider signing
up to sponsor beautiful floral arrangements for

the altar! The cost is $40.00 for two
arrangements created by the local florist, Bee
Cherished. Sign-up charts are located in both

the narthex and outside the church office
(please be sure to fill out both charts!).

2024 ALTAR FLOWER CHART
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Sedalia Circuit Youth Lock-In 
 

When:  Sunday, Jan 14 @ 6pm – Monday, Jan 15 @ 7am 

Where:  Heit’s Point Lutheran Ministry @ the Gymnasium 
 28345 Heit’s Point Ave 
 Lincoln, MO 65338 
 

What: Junior/High School aged youth (7th-12th grade) will spend the 
afternoon/night in fellowship, worship, learning, and – of 
course – lots of games and great food.  

Cost:  $15 per participant. Due at time of arrival for event. 

RSVP:  Please fill out the registration form and return to your pastor 
NO LATER THAN SUNDAY, JANUARY 7. This will help ensure 
we are able to get enough supplies to make sure everyone has 
a good time. 

TENTATIVE SCHEDULE 

  6:00pm   Sign-In and Pizza 
  7:00pm   Welcome/Opening Worship 
  7:45pm   Scavenger Hunt/Gaga Ball 
  8:30pm   Lesson 1 
  9:15pm   Diaper Sniper 
  10:00pm   Bible Trivia Blitz      
  10:15pm   Dolly Cart Curling/Down Time   
  11:15pm   Lesson 2/Compline 
  12:30am   Romans and Christians 
  1:30am   Bible Trivia Blitz 
  1:45am   Mafia/Among Us/Sardines/Down Time 
  3:00am   Lesson 3 
  3:30am   Youth Choice/Down Time 
  4:30am   Bible Trivia Blitz    
  4:45am   Youth Choice/Down Time 
  6:00am   Morning Prayer 
  6:30am   Breakfast/Clean-up 
  7-8am   Departure      



 

 
 

Medical Release & Permission Form 

 

 
I hereby give permission for my child(ren), _____________________________________________________________, 
to participate in all activities for the lock in at Heit’s Point of Lincoln, Missouri on January 14-15, 2024. I understand that all 
physical activities involve some inherent risk of injury, and hereby release Heit’s Point, the congregations of the Sedalia 
Circuit of the LCMS, their pastors, employees, and volunteer workers from any and all liability for injury, loss, or damage 
to person or property that may occur during the course of my children’s involvement.  
 

 
Parent/guardian signature: ________________________________________________  Date: __________________ 

 

If your child has any allergies, medications, or requires other special accommodations, please list those below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
I hereby give permission for my child(ren), _____________________________________________________________, 
to participate in all activities for the lock in at Heit’s Point of Lincoln, Missouri on January 14-15, 2024. I understand that all 
physical activities involve some inherent risk of injury, and hereby release Heit’s Point, the congregations of the Sedalia 
Circuit of the LCMS, their pastors, employees, and volunteer workers from any and all liability for injury, loss, or damage 
to person or property that may occur during the course of my children’s involvement.  
 

 
Parent/guardian signature: ________________________________________________  Date: __________________ 

 

If your child has any allergies, medications, or requires other special accommodations, please list those below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
I hereby give permission for my child(ren), _____________________________________________________________, 
to participate in all activities for the lock in at Heit’s Point of Lincoln, Missouri on January 14-15, 2024. I understand that all 
physical activities involve some inherent risk of injury, and hereby release Heit’s Point, the congregations of the Sedalia 
Circuit of the LCMS, their pastors, employees, and volunteer workers from any and all liability for injury, loss, or damage 
to person or property that may occur during the course of my children’s involvement.  
 

 
Parent/guardian signature: ________________________________________________  Date: __________________ 

 

If your child has any allergies, medications, or requires other special accommodations, please list those below: 
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Confirmation Lock-in Permission Form 

Confirmation Lock-in Permission Form 
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